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OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
RESEARCH DIVISION

117 WEST DUVAL STREET, SUITE 425
4TH FLOOR, CITY HALL
JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202
904-255-5200

NEIGHBORHOODS, COMMUNITY SERVICES, PUBLIC HEALTH AND SAFETY COMMITTEE
FOOD DESERTS SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Conference Room A, 4th floor, City Hall

January 27, 2020
10:00 a.m.

In attendance: CM Newby (Chair), CM White, CM Gaffney and CM Morgan 

Also: Paige Johnston – Office of General Counsel; Richard Distel– Council Research Division; Sharonda Davis – Legislative Services Division

Meeting Convened: 10:00 a.m.

CM Newby started the meeting with an update on the Winn-Dixie opening in Gateway Town Center. CM Gaffney said that the target opening date is February 12th, 2020 which is earlier than expected. He also said that every Saturday Winn-Dixie has helped to feed the community in the Gateway Town Center. Kirk Wendland, Office of Economic Development, detailed the cost and the amount of reimbursement the City will give Winn-Dixie.   

Paul Crawford, Office of Economic Development, gave a Mobile Market update. Feeding Northeast Florida has been submitting invoices to be approved for the purchase of a 40-foot trailer. With the grant funding the City will buy one trailer and Feeding Northeast Florida will buy the other one. The City purchased trailer can only be used in Northwest of Jacksonville while the trailer purchased by Feeding Northeast Florida can be used anywhere in Jacksonville. Feeding Northeast Florida is close to maxed out on grant funding, so once all the invoices are approved the process will begin and a start date of mid to late March is targeted. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Kirk Wendland detailed the JTA “ride share” program which begins February 1st, 2020. This allows people to have free rides to one of the 7 stores within the Northwest boundary. They are marketing the program currently. CM Newby voiced concerns about the marketing process and asked for someone from JTA to be present at the next meeting to discuss the marketing being done. 

Tracy McGeathey gave a presentation which went over the concept of building a hub in Northwest Jacksonville that could house many different vendors in order to have many fresh food options available to the residents. This hub which was titled the Oasis would be modeled after the success of the Sweet Auburn Market in Atlanta, Georgia. There would be key difference in the Jacksonville model which would aim to be non-profit owned rather than owned by the City. The City would give some funding help and the search would be for a property that is low to no cost. 

CM Newby asked how much money was left in the fund. Mr. Wendland stated that there is $7 million, but some of that is already allocated to programs. The unallocated amount is around $4.2 million and there is $1 million in the Food Deserts fund. CM Newby discussed bringing an action item to NCSPHS and the Council to add more money for small and emerging markets. CM Morgan talked about working to identify where that extra funding could be directed towards. CM Newby suggested more funds in the amount of $500,000 to $1 million. This was tabled as an action item, but CM Newby stressed the need for this kind of funding for small and emerging markets. 

CM Newby adjourned the meeting. 

Meeting adjourned: 10:52 a.m.

Minutes: Richard Distel, Council Research Division
rdistel@coj.net  (904) 255-5140
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